
                                                                                                                      
Questions and Answers for Post-Filing  

 
Q:   You sued for a decade asking for reinstatement in the 
UC System, but did not get it.  Why? 
 
A:  It took nine years to establish that UC had broken a 
valid contract.  It then took another year to force UC to 
negotiate in good faith.  As Members of the Class now die at 
a rate of nearly 30 per month, we accepted a settlement 
that provides health coverage equivalent to that offered 
current UC retirees.  UC and LLNS LNC will remain under 
Court monitoring to assure this result.   Continuing to a 
trial might have required another four years, as UC would 
surely have appealed an adverse judgment to the State 
Supreme Court.  We wished to provide closure and 
repayment to both the deceased and the living as soon as 
possible. 
 
Q:  Why did this happen? 
 
A:   Without the discovery opportunities that a trial would 
have offered, we can only speculate.  UC has an $80B 
unfunded liability for retiree healthcare, hence is 
motivated to find ways to reduce costs.  LLNS LLC is a for-
profit entity, focused on cost reduction to raise its award 
fees.  DOE has a history of strong dislike of UC benefits.  
Some combination of all of these is possible.   
 
Q:  If there were three parties, why did you sue only UC? 
 
A:  During our careers, UC made an explicit commitment to 
us for life-long medical care.  We had no relationship with 



the other parties.  Suing UC assured that the suit would be 
tried under California law. 
 
Q:  Why is a trust arrangement used for the money rather 
than just paying it directly to Members of the Class? 
 
A:  The trust arrangement assures that the funds are used 
for medical insurance, thus remaining tax-free. 
 
Q:  How will the Trust be managed? 
 
A:  A manager will be hired on a for-fee basis for the Trust, 
as will an investment manager.  These two will be 
overseen by a Supervision Committee, comprised of the 
Class representatives and our Counsel.  Using standard 
actuarial rules, there should be a significant balance at the 
end of the Trust’s twenty-year lifetime.  The remaining 
balance will be distributed among the surviving Members 
of the Class.   
 
Q:  The University of California Livermore Retirees Group 
raised money to support this suit.  How much was raised 
and how were the funds used? 
 
A:   The group raised over $900K from more than a 
thousand donors.  Almost all the funds expended were 
used to pay actuarial experts to analyze benefits, project 
medical costs, and to predict survival rates.  These 
analyses were used to create and defend our settlement 
demands in negotiations with UC. 
 
We are still fundraising to support these costs as the Trust 
is set up.  When all is settled, after a closeout audit, any 
remaining funds will be distributed to charity as selected 



by the Class Representatives.  As UCLRG is a 501(c)3 
organization, no contributions may be returned. 
 
Q:  How were your attorneys paid? 
 
A:  Our Counsel chose to work on contingency after a few 
early costs.  After all material matters in the Settlement 
were agreed to by the parties, the Court then set 
Attorneys’ fees separately.  None of the Settlement funds 
will be used to pay these fees. 
 
Q:  Are you satisfied with the result? 
 
A:  Yes.  We are sorry that it took a decade to reach an 
obvious conclusion, but we feel that the result is equitable, 
covers both average and extreme cases, and provides for 
our Members future security in an uncertain World.  We 
are also sorry that career-long positive relationships with 
UC have been destroyed. 


